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K A L U S U GA N  AT  K A L I N GA  PA R A  S A  L A H AT

Appreciation of PhilHealth Benefit 
Eligibility Form (PBEF) Starting 

November 22, 2019   

Pursuant to Section 6 of the Implementing Rules and Regulations (IRR) of 
Republic Act No. 11223 or the Universal Health Care Act of 2019, “every Filipino 
shall be granted immediate eligibility and access to preventive, promotive, curative, 
rehabilitative and palliative care.”

As such, starting November 22, 2019, all PhilHealth Benefit Eligibility Forms 
(PBEFs) generated   with “YES” responses but with remarks pertaining to 
deficiency in qualifying contributions are deemed eligible for PhilHealth 
benefits.    

Health Care Providers (HCPs) are hereby advised to submit their claims with the 
said PBEFs to any of PhilHealth’s Regional Offices for processing and payment. 
Claims needing compliance other than those with deficiency in contributions 
will be returned to the concerned HCP. Existing rules on    denial of claims shall 
apply.

Further queries on clarifications pertaining to this advisory may be referred to our 
Action Center at (02) 8441-7442 or email us at actioncenter@philhealth.gov.ph.
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